


 APRIL 2nd 2025  REGULAR MEETING OF THE BOARD OF TRUSTEES 
I. CALL TO ORDER
Mayor Harter will call the meeting to order with the Pledge to the Flag at 7:30 p.m.      
Board Members Present: Mayor Harter, Trustee Fuller, Trustee Olejniczak, Trustee Werner, Trustee Roach
Board Members Absent: none
Also, Present: Clerk Wierzbicki, Treasurer Geller, Attorney Cassidy, Engineer Hoffman, Sgt. David Ramsey
Approximate Number in Audience:3

     II.  	MINUTES
Motion made by Trustee Fuller seconded by  Trustee Werner  to approve the minutes of the March 5th, 2025 Regular meeting 

[bookmark: _Hlk2844648][bookmark: _Hlk2765117]VOTE:	YES	5	 NO  0

Motion made by Trustee Roach seconded by Trustee Olejniczak to approve the minutes of the March 19th, 2025 Special  meeting 

VOTE:	YES	5	 NO  0

III. FINANCIAL REPORTS	
	
1. Treasurer’s Report
            Motion made by Trustee Werner seconded by Trustee Fuller to accept the March 	Treasurer’s report as submitted.
	VOTE:	YES	5	NO  0
	2.        Payment of Vouchers
Motion made by Trustee Fuller seconded by Trustee Olejniczak to approve payment of vouchers as audited.
	VOTE:	 YES	5	NO 0

2. Transfers 
	Transfers for Fiscal Year 5/31/25 - Apr 2
	
	

	
	
	

	General Fund Expenditures
	
	

	Account Description
	From
	To

	
	
	

	Police Station Maintenance
	100.00 
	

	Police Cell Phone
	
	100.00 

	(Verizon)
	
	

	
	
	

	Building Department Supplies
	100.00 
	

	Public Health Registrar Expenditures
	
	100.00 

	(Death Certificates)
	
	

	
	
	

	Snow Removal Salaries
	8,000.00 
	

	Snow Removal Materials and Supplies
	
	6,000.00 

	Snow Removal Equipment Maintenance
	
	2,000.00 

	(Various)
	
	

	
	
	

	Special Events Salaries
	100.00 
	

	Special Events Other Expenditures
	
	100.00 

	(Single Pulley)
	
	

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Water Fund Expenditures
	
	

	Account Description
	From
	To

	
	
	

	Distribution Equipment
	2,000.00 
	

	Water Salaries - Meter Installer
	
	2,000.00 

	(New Position)
	
	

	
	
	

	Sewer Fund Expenditures
	
	

	Account Description
	From
	To

	
	
	

	Postage
	100.00 
	

	Bank Charges
	
	100.00 

	(Wire Fees - Grant)
	
	

	
	
	



Motion made by  Trustee Fuller seconded by Trustee Olejniczak to approve the              transfers as presented.
            VOTE:	 YES	5	NO  0

IV.  ANNOUNCEMENTS, CORRESPONDENCE & PRESENTATIONS
1. [bookmark: _Hlk2844117]Orange County District Attorney sent an announcement for the youth fishing derby.
1. The Village of Greenwood Lake sent an email requesting modification to existing IMA for garbage truck.
1. US Specialty Insurance sent a conditional renewal of insurance.
1. BBG Real Estate Services sent an engagement letter for the updated proposal for Glenmere Park.
1. Orange County Board of Elections sent notice for primary and General Election use of the Senior Center.
1. Ameritas sent renewal for 2025-2026 Dental and Eye Care Plan with no increase.
1. UDig NY sent an invitation to Annual Business Meeting 4/30/25.
1. Lanc and Tully sent a letter requesting continuation of Engineering Services for 2025-2026.
1. Chief James Coleman sent request for part-time Detective Shawn Tetzlaff and part-time Police Officer Richard Koziola to be appointed.
1. Gary Randall of 65 Randall St sent a letter regarding the sewer line.
1. Florida Public Library requested the previous resolution for NYS Public Library Grant Program.
1. Glenco Supply sent a quote for crosswalk lights. 
1. Sustainable Warwick sent a request to have a recycling drive at the Village Barn on 4/19/25.
1. Orange County Commissioner of Finance sent the return of 2024/2025 Village taxes in the amount of $35,513.53.
1. Police Chief Coleman submitted a quote for 2025 Dodge Durango in the amount of $59,000.28 under NYS Contract from Sawyer Motors.
1. NYSDOT sent a notification for Roadway Departure programs.
1. NYSDEC sent a notice regarding publicly owned sewer systems.
1. OCDOH sent a letter as a reminder of Jurisdictional oversight and review.
1. NYS Office of the State Comptroller sent a request for updated information for the court.
1. NYS Retirement sent a ROA notice for an employee.
1. NYS Unified Court System sent a notice of the 2024-2025 JCAP grant.
1. Orange County Stop DWI sent contract for 2025-2026.
1. Comp Alliance submitted a safe workplace award in the amount of $1602.00.
1. NYSDOT sent a letter regarding the Farries Ave traffic signal request.
1. APlus Striping Inc sent a proposal for fixing pickleball court.
1. H2O Innovation sent water and sewer reports for the month of March.
1. Orange County Real Property sent March Mortgage Tax Receipts.
1. NYSDOT sent a Notice of Appropriation for 107-2-44.1.
1. Altice sent a programming removal for ShopHQ.30.
1. Supervisor Brunswick provided the March DPW Report.

V.    REPORTS OF THE TRUSTEES

	1. Thomas Fuller – 	 Police, Justice, Emergency Management, Senior Affairs
	2. Craig Olejniczak –	 Recreation, Buildings Grounds, Animal Control, DPW
	3. Alyssa Werner –	 Sewer/Water, Chamber of Commerce, Glenmere Watershed
	4. Matthew Roach –	Building & Planning, Zoning and Historical,	Parks
Each trustee gave a brief summary of each respective department for the Month of March.

Mayor Harter- a couple of things I would like to add, if you have noticed next to the senior center the shed is down, we are moving for in preparation for the parking lot expansion. On Maple Ave, work has begun on the sidewalk project. That was a grant that was a completed in 2016. We did get an extension this year for weed harvesting until March 31st. We removed 25 yards of vegetation from the lake. It was a good step forward, we were restricted. As our engineer can attest, we have to wait until December 31st to start up again.

VI.    PUBLIC COMMENT – AGENDA ITEMS ONLY

This opportunity is provided for members of the audience to comment on any item listed on the agenda.  Please address the Board and limit your comments to five minutes.
Charles Dill Country Club Dr when do you anticipate having all of the filters for the water plant so that we will be able to see improvement in the water quality lag? The chlorine byproducts that are occurring. When will that go away?
Mayor Harter Should be this year. We are currently on a lead time issue with the silo.
Trustee Werner  The silo, the one piece of equipment that has been on delay the silo, they were saying May, June on that piece of equipment. They want to work out any electrical, any component snag, communications for filter one, then they want to let it run for a while before we move onto filter two in case there is any issues. Once they work out all the kinks, two and three are already prepped. They will move much faster.
Charles Dill So in the fall when we get the first water bill you will see results?
Trustee Werner They are going to run through and test it. Westtech is the manufacturer. They want to test that we have everything set up perfectly. There is a lot of new moving parts.
Trustee Olejniczak I want to clarify and the Engineer can be more specific. There are multi factors in a lot of those readings. While our plant, it is one part it will need some restructuring in how our water is running, specifically utilizing some of the tanks so we have less water sitting in the pipes. That’s going to make a difference. The other thing, as far as those readings, it’s an average. It’s not something that is going to be an overnight fix. That plant opens up with new filters, next reading we are not going to get an A+. We will recognize that over time if you can go into specifics(to Engineer Hoffman)
Engineer Hoffman something to consider, your water supply is a very shallow water supply. Your operators have to get a feel on how they are going to work with it. That water supply that you are drawing from is constantly changing. Water quality, you are going to have a learning curve in terms of operating the plant and getting it to where it needs to be.
Trustee Werner there are certain seasons where we have dissolved carbons, our problem is there are so much organics, it helps to pull the weeds out in advance. All those dissolved organics and carbon we are have to over chlorinate. We have to combat that. If we can get out those dissolved carbons in advance, it helps.
Charles Dill the weed harvesters, you own them?
Trustee Werner we own them, we are seasonally permitted
There was a brief discussion regarding the weed harvester
Sue Obrien Farries Ave Well. Years ago we couldn't use the water at all.  
So we spent five to seven weeks having to boil water. Weeks. Was there ever a consideration? To give the resident some type of refund. I've asked it's fell on deaf ears, so I'm asking you specifically because I don’t drink the water. My other half is an invalid. I'm not about to give him something that's haleocitic acid in it. That gives you a gas.  Gas which becomes(inaudible)
Mayor Harter At what temperature? Do you warm it up to make it a gas?
How much of your water when you take a shower? Well, I'm asking for chemical purposes. 
[bookmark: _Hlk195005364]Sue Obrien Well, you know what? All those folks who work for us. It was a nightmare and you know it was a nightmare. They said it was dangerous and I'll go back to the people.  So my other half is not about to be able to breathe in that so. 
Mayor Harter I would like to ask you, when you said four to six weeks, you were boiling. We never issued a boil water advisory for that long. 
[bookmark: _Hlk195005485]Sue Obrien When did you become mayor? 2018 There you go. OK, thank you. Because that's when your water Superintendent disappeared. He had been fudging both the meters and we all know that's a fact. And how long did he work in the village of Florida? 
Mayor Harter I can't answer that. 
Sue Obrien You know that, but all of a sudden we were confronted with the fact that hello. We have what we shouldn't be consuming, plus we shouldn't be breathing any of the vapors that come from the water. 
Trustee Olejniczak Think the only thing that we can really focus on for sure is I can attest because I, I like you right? It's important. Water is important. Clean, potable drinking water is important. And it was something that I think the Board focused on. We did not hesitate when whatever we were able to find out. At that time frame, how our plan was being run, we brought in the Department of Health without hesitation. So we've had their guidance. We've had; we've worked on their recommendations since day one. And I, I know that we've had time frames where some of those reasons were elevated. I don't personally recall any time that we went through any lengthy boil water advisory . With that being said, I mean honestly, it's been it's been a long struggle and I think we're very, very fortunate that we are really close to having an operating plant with the state-of-the-art up-to-date specifically designed for our water working really, really soon.  I think that's the only focus, we're fortunate to get great grants. We are fortunate to have engineers develop a  plant that's going to really work for us. And the numbers have either our numbers have stabilized. Over the last five years, if not slowly, going down again, the seasonal average is always going to affect us because we have the organics that are in there. But you know, look. No one's going to be happy if we look back. All of us can look backwards and find a lot of things that were that upset us or regret. But I mean for the board, I mean. If I can speak for them (Board), no one's been doing anything but making this a priority since we recognize that we have issues up there.  And I think we're well ahead of many municipalities, towns and counties. Not only throughout. New York State, but in a lot of the surrounding areas and you know, I appreciate a lot of the work that everybody's been doing. As far as going backwards and dwelling on it, I don't know if that's healthy.
SO I'm. Not dwelling on anything I'm asking. Over the last 5-6 years, whatever the time being I  did not have time to run back and check on my dates. But has there been a consideration of this village board to give some type of credit to the folks who couldn't use the water? Period. And you know, you had boil mandates, you know you have them. Did anybody consider crediting? I mean you gotta flush your toilet so you don't care if that's going in the toilet.
Attorney Cassidy The only time we issue boil water advisories is when there's a water main break where we have to by Orange County Department of Health requirement, distribute that flyer. I do not ever recall and I would like I see if you can find the dates and we'll check too to issue a boil water advisory for.
SO In the last. Five years. How many water boils have you issued? We all know that we are giving that I'm giving that, but has there been a consideration of giving the village of Florida folk who use your water some type of credit? I don't give it. I don't give a damn if it's. $10 have you considered it?
Mayor Harter Not at this time, no.
 SO Well, I think maybe you ought to go backwards and think about it, because there's been a lot of I'm going to boil water to wash my husband. I'm going to boil water to wash my clothes. I'm going to boil water, take a shower. Come on.
MH We will, we will discuss it, but you've exceeded but you've exceeded your five-minute limit
SO OK, this has been simmering in me for a while. 
MH Well, thank you for your comments. 
SOOK. And quite frankly. I also you know the water is slowing down, which is great and I attribute you guys to making it better. But there's a backwards that you need to address. 
DH We can we can discuss at a work session and we will. We can do that. 
Trustee Werner There’s also two points I want to make as New York State changed the regulations, so they've made more stringent regulations on the haloacetic acids and the trihalomethanes in the last. Years, they've made the more stringent, stringent regulations we weren't getting proper data from the plant. Our hands are tied with the DEC. So the DEC, the DEC limits what we can do. 
SOI agree with that. I understand what other thing that could possibly be done to make it right. Better. I don't disagree with that. 
Trustee Werner And the plant is antiquated. So that's why we're up. 
Trustee Olejniczak I mean. And like everybody else, like. Any other project we probably lost I would say 2 years thanks to COVID. We just had no supply. We had no supply of the parts. 
Attorney Cassidy Let me check if you. Want to just clarify for the. Record that the village does not have the jurisdiction to declare a boil water advisory, we get our guidance from the health department. So in each instance of the notice of violation, we do not produce that notice. We're given that notice. So at the levels that to my knowledge, the levels that were reported out of your water treatment plant, where notice was given, it was that it was a. reporting threat. We've crossed the reporting threshold. There were no boil water advisories. There have been limited numbers where there was a water main break where we had a short duration of boil water advisory. But the village does not have the jurisdiction to say yes or no. It's a boil water and we  take that directly from the health department and distribute that as directed. 
Mayor Harter OK, thank you. Anyone else?

VII.    UNFINISHED BUSINESS
All right, unfinished business. So the Florida Public Library grant, as discussed by clerk Wierzbicki. We had to revise it. 
1. Florida Public Library Grant
WHEREAS, the Florida Public Library Board of Trustees is preparing to file an application for a grant through NYS Public Library Grant Program and
WHEREAS a requirement of the application is a letter from the Municipality certifying that the Village will allow the Library to inhabit the current building for at least 10 years from the date of the proposed project completion, and
WHEREAS, the funds will be utilized to further cover costs associated with the front entrance railing rehabilitation and upgrading of the telephone system.
NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Florida affirm that the Florida Public Library building currently located at 4 Cohen Circle, will be legally available to be used as a library for a minimum of 10 years from the completion date of the project.
Motion by Trustee Fuller Second by Trustee Werner

[bookmark: _Hlk162512546][bookmark: _Hlk2854233]             VOTE:		YES  	5	NO   0               

[bookmark: _Hlk33524373]VIII. NEW BUSINESS

1. Schedule End of Year Meeting for  May 21ST at 9:30 AM.

[bookmark: _Hlk105591032]Motion to approve by  Trustee Fuller second by Trustee Roach  

[bookmark: _Hlk194051881]VOTE     Yes     5        NO  0

2. BBG Appraisal

Motion to approve quote in the amount of $500.00 for an updated appraisal to meet NYSDEC specifications for WQIP grant reimbursement for land acquisition.

Motion by  Trustee Werner second by Trustee Fuller

VOTE     Yes    5         NO  0

3. Sustainable Warwick Recycling Drive

Motion to approve the use of Maple Ave garage on 4/19/25 for Coolest Recycling Drive from 1-4PM. 

[bookmark: _Hlk194054046]Motion by Trustee Werner  second by Trustee Roach 

[bookmark: _Hlk194392713]VOTE     Yes   5          NO  0

4. 2025 Dodge Durango Florida Police Department-TABLED

Motion to approve quote in the amount of $59000.28 for 2025 Dodge Durango for Police Department from Sawyer Motors NYS Contract PC69491SB.

Motion to TABLE by Trustee Fuller    second by  Trustee Roach

[bookmark: _Hlk194392507]VOTE     Yes    5         NO 0


5. Part-time Officers Tetzlaff and Koziola

Motion by Trustee Fuller  second by Trustee Olejniczak to approve the hiring of part-time Police Officer (Detective) Shawn Tetzlaff at the salary according to contract. Civil Service approval is complete.

VOTE     Yes    5         NO 0

Motion by Trustee Fuller second by  Trustee Werner to approve the hiring of part-time Police Officer Richard Koziola at the salary according to contract. Civil Service approval is complete.

VOTE     Yes     5        NO 0

6. [bookmark: _Hlk194569078]Orange County Bikeway

A RESOLUTION IN SUPPORT OF THE ORANGE COUNTY BIKEWAY VISION

WHEREAS, the County of Orange is seeking to promote and encourage a “Bikeway Vision” throughout the County, and

WHEREAS, this vision is outlined in a publication entitled “Orange County Bikeway Vision Plan” prepared by the Orange County Department of Planning, dated July 25, 2023; and

WHEREAS, this Bikeway Vision seeks to establish a non-motorized transportation system throughout Orange County, NY, that provides a mode  for the most vulnerable users of our roadways to travel and recreate safely and stress-free both within communities and over long distances; and

WHEREAS, the development of this Bikeway supports Orange County’s overall goals of safe, convenient, affordable, and comfortable transportation options for all residents and encourages economic development throughout the County while honoring four key priorities for non-motorized development: (a) Safety, (b) Mobility, (c) Economic Competitiveness, and (d) Equity & Access; and

WHEREAS, interconnectivity within Orange County and with adjoining municipalities is a desirable outcome to ensure these key priorities are achieved; and,

WHEREAS, the Village of Florida wishes to go on record expressing their support of the Bikeway Vision as outlined by the County of Orange in the aforementioned publication;

NOW, THEREFORE, it is hereby

RESOLVED, that the Village Board of the Village of Florida expresses their unanimous and complete support for the implementation of the Bikeway Vision described hereinabove; and it is further

RESOLVED, that a copy of this Resolution shall be forwarded to the County so that the support of the Village of Florida for the establishment of the Bikeway may be made known to all interested parties.

[bookmark: _Hlk194489238]Motion by Trustee Fuller  second by Trustee Olejniczak

VOTE     Yes     5        NO 0

7. A Plus Striping quote

Motion to approve quote in the amount of $1050.00 for repair to the pickleball court by A Plus Striping. 
Motion by   Trustee Fuller  second by Trustee Roach

[bookmark: _Hlk195009593]VOTE     Yes    5         NO  0

8. Chicken Public Hearing

Mayor Harter we're going to set a Public Hearing for our next meeting in May. May 7th, 7:30 PM. Village of Warwick entertained it and brought it up in discussion, and the village discussed it today to potentially alter our or introduce a local law to allow chickens within the village, so we don't really know what the public feels. 
On that. But we thought we'd give them the opportunity to speak. I mean, I don't think anybody here is for or against one way or another, we kind of want to hear from what the public wants.
Attorney Cassidy And Mayor, this is specifically an informational public hearing. There is not a specific local law that has been introduced as of yet. So this is the board to gather a, what I call a warm and fuzzy from the public was the public's general feeling on that so that you can provide your consultants with greater direction as to how the board wishes to proceed if the local if the result is the board's desire to move forward with the local law, we would introduce a local law and there would be a second, public hearing on that specific language of that local law.
Mayor Harter So in the meantime, we'll open it up for public hearings, see what the public has to say,  send letters, emails come next month in person, take your take your opinions and thoughts and we will, we will listen to you and go from there.

Motion to set Informational Public Hearing on May 7th at 7:30 PM by Trustee Fuller second by Trustee Olejniczak

VOTE     Yes    5         NO  0

IX. Meeting Schedule                 
                
[bookmark: _Hlk100145780]             April 7th, 2025 	         7:00 Budget Meeting Public Hearing/Organizational Meeting
             April 23th, 2025                       9:30 AM Work Session 
	May 7th, 2025                         9:30 AM Work Session 7:30 PM General Meeting	
             May 21st, 2025                       9:30 AM Work Session
	 

X. PUBLIC COMMENT

Sue Obrien I’d like to reiterate how I appreciate the Fire Department. Remember, he used to be. So he doesn't want to fall. And then one of your folks will come. Help me get untangled and like you know how life goes on, I cannot tell you how. I appreciate it. Is that burden taken off me. Because. Some days it's long. My second thing is we used to have A bear notification that the Bears were traveling. Do we still have that?
Trustee Olejniczak I don't even know if they travel they basically live here.
There was a brief discussion regarding bears in the Village.
Sue Obrien Have you looked into or have you been approached by other Internet services within the village besides Optimum?
Mayor Harter Theres supposed to be Archtop fiber, yeah. 

Trustee Werner Yeah, it's Warwick valley telephone. The archtop they just merged. 

Sue Obrien That, well, they are. They are pursuing. They're pretty much out of. 
Yeah. They came. They came up to the dollar, they don't come close. OK, I'll look like that. I'm just asking, is the village looking at? 

Mayor Harter No, we go with whoever utilizes the region. Right now they're the newest ones that have come forward. 

SO OK, so I'm not happy with them, but. 

Attorney Cassidy Frontier is abandoning  the region. 
SO Frontier is open. OK. But they give you a good dollar amount. Well unless you need a 
Phone and then to get the dollar amount. Yeah, our top offer. 6999 something like. 
Believe me, I've  done the research and I don't. I actually don't do it. My other half who is a professional purchasing agent, he gets numbers that you never believe and they don't, they still want to.  My last one is each and every one and congratulations on you 2 are now reelected. Where are the other people? When did you last come to our door and say, hey, I'm your man. I'm your trustee on your return. Hello why don't you come and see the folks? 
Mayor Harter We try to go as many functions as we can to see people. Whether it be. 

SO I don't want to take canvassing. I want to see your tush at my front door ringing my doorbell telling me hey. I get to see you. On the road. Any one of you shouldn't appear at my door. No reason in the world if all those folks why they cant all come to my door. Why can't you? I'm serious face to face sells. Big. You'll need it. You'll need. It face to face. You know who's at the door? You should come in and say, talk about what kind of tea you like. I don't. Care what you. Talk about, but face to face is more important than you here. You need to come and see the constituents. You come out. You were there with all the kids and my apologies. God bless you. But let me tell you something. You need it. This is a different community than it was. 10 years ago. You need to face to face and say, hey, how long? What are you doing? Oh, and they'll tell you what? Guess what you need to do that.
love this building. I don't love a lot of things, but I really love and appreciate it. And I came from Monroe. We'll leave it at that. You need to be. Face to face with your constituents. Because guess what? That's what you thought about. And I love this village, and I love my ****. What would I do without them? It. Because I utilize them all the time. But let me tell you, you guys, each one of you need to go up and knock on the door and say hey. You know who I am. How many you would know who you are? I think that your fault you need and I don't mean businesses. I mean your everyday local folk. Some of us have retired home on time. Some of them don't get home until 6:00 at night. You. Need to do. That if you want to keep this community the way it is, or close to it, things change. You need to get your tushes out there, walk in the streets and say hey.
Greg Kimiecik Maple Ave Yes. Sustainable. What kind of recycling?
It's refrigeration units, I believe. 
Mayor It's usually the air conditioners.  
GK Was it TVs? Last year? Was the TV. It was this anything refrigerant? Yeah. 
MH Yeah. No, no. It's geared towards refrigerant. They want to refrigerator or air conditioner. Yes. Anything that has Air. Freezers a refrigerant. We'll put the information online and. The we have, we have a flyer here, I think in the main dragon, yeah. 
Trustee Werner I have I have a flyer. Doesn't say that the doors have to be off the refrigerator. 
Trustee Olejniczak Maple Ave is the perfect spot because they just. Drop it off there anyway. 
There was a brief discussion regarding landfill requirements.
Attorney Cassidy I just want to mention that SS Seward is sending a team to Olympics of the Mind Championship this weekend. I wish them the best.

AW yes it’s very exciting
MH I wish them the best

XI.  ADJOURNMENT

Motion made by Trustee Werner seconded by Trustee Fuller  to adjourn the meeting at 8:30 PM.

VOTE:	YES	5	NO 0


Respectfully submitted,
Colleen Wierzbicki


3

